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Academic Success Center Report 
For March 3, 2017 Faculty Meeting 
Submitted by Dana Lawrence 


Please send all ASC-related questions and requests to LawrenDE@mailbox.sc.edu  or call 313-7023. 


REMINDERS about the ASC's booking system:  


• Students must book appointments at least 12 hours in advance.  Students can now book 
appointments as late as ONE hour in advance.  


• The booking page allows students to book a maximum of one week in advance (in an effort to allow as 
many students as possible to have access to tutoring services, and to cut down on no-shows).   


• Students who do not show up for appointments TWICE (without cancelling) are not allowed to book 
appointments for the rest of the semester. They are welcome to work with tutors on a drop-in basis. 


ALL students can still work with tutors on a drop-in basis!   


 


****NEW TUTOR*** 
 
Mallory Cauthen will join  the tutoring staff as of Monday, March 13.  She will offer assistance to 
students in the following courses: 


• BIOL 101 
• CHEM 111 
• MATH 111, 111i, 122 (and 141, pending test results) 
• STAT 110, 201 


 
Many thanks to Bettie Obi-Johnson and Annette Golonka for helping us find Mallory! 
 


Spring Semester 


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


 January 
 2016 


January 
2017 


February 
2016 


February 
2017 


March 
2016 


March 
2017 


Apr/May 
2016 


Apr/May 
2017 


Number of 
Tutors 


6 7 6 7 9  9  


Total Number 
of Sessions 


30 50 118 111     


Tutoring 
Sessions/Day 


(avg) 


2.7 (11 
operating 


days) 


3.8 (13 
operating 


days) 


6.9 (17 
operating 


days) 


6.9 (16 
operating 


days) 


    


Tutoring 
Sessions/Tutor 


(avg) 


5 7.1 16 15.8     


# of tutor 
hours per 


week 


87 95 87 95 117  117  


Appointment 23 31 86 88     
Drop-in 7 19 32 24     



mailto:LawrenDE@mailbox.sc.edu





 
Tutoring Sessions by Area 


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


 
 
 1 visit 2 visits 3-5 visits 6+ visits Total  
# of individual 
students (JAN) 


27 7 3 0 37 


# of individual 
students (FEB) 


40 17 8 1 66 


 
 
 
 
 
 


 


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


 January 2017 February 2017 March 2017 April/May 
2017 


Biology 4 6   
Chemistry 3 8   
Computer Science/RCAM 
151 


10 13   


Economics 0 0   
French 0 0   
Italian 1 7   
Math/RCAM 105 17 17   
Spanish 1 8   
Statistics 2 6   
Writing 12 


• ENGL: 8 
• Other: 1 
• SPCH: 1 
• UNIV: 2 


46 
• ENGL: 26 
• MGMT:1 
• MUSC: 5 
• Other: 4 
• PALM: 2 
• PSYC: 3 
• SOCY: 1 
• SPCH: 2 
• UNIV: 2 


  


Other  0 0   
TOTAL # OF SESSIONS: 50 111   







 
 
 
 
 
  


 


 


 


 


 


 
 
 
 








3/3/2017 


Present:  Alhaddad, Bauer, Berry, Biggs, Bohonak, Bonner, Burgin, Burke, Campbell, Castiglia, Catledge, 


Collins, Criswell, Cruise, Easley, Emanuel, Freeman, Gardner, Golonka, Hammond, Hassell, Heinemann-


Priest, Holt, Jenkins, Judge, Lawrence (D), Lawrence (N), Lawrence (P), Martek, Ndubuisi, Neal, Obi-


Johnson, Pangburn, Parker, Roberts (Da), Roberts (De), Scott, Van Hall, Wolochwianski, Yingst; Carnes, 


Mobley-Chavous, Moon-Kelly 


 


Not Present:  Brown, Bundrick, Coe, Covington, Cox, Currence, Garane, Holland, Hunt-Selhorst, Jones, 


Kendrick, Kingkade, Pernell, Pate, Penuel, Protz, Richardson,Rutledge, Scarlett, Sherill, Taylor-Driggers, 


Catoe, Cole, Faulkenberry, Jones (J) 


 


Meeting to Order: 


1:00pm 


Correction to Minutes:  Minutes Approved. 


 


~Walt Collins:  any questions? None 


~Laura Carnes:  Any Questions? None 


~Lauren Thomas:  see report….. 


Grant Line Opened March 1, 2017 


Think outside box of “health”…… 


No questions. 


~ASC- Dana Lawrence:  New tutor after spring break  - see report.  Thank you Betti and Annette. 


~Executive Committee- Special Meeting & Vote to Recommend on Dr. Li Cai bringing tenure  


No questions. 


~Welfare and Grievance:  Liz Easley- met 3-4 times, no change on content; updated % tenure, tenure 


track, non tenured, # palmetto college programs; FTE enrollment, small changes under librarians, and 


other language.   


Adam:  What were the percentages? 


Liz:  


Adam:  Did that include adjunct? 


Liz: No as of fall 2016. 


Lisa:  DO we vote? 







Nick: No need to vote on this…..just a report. 


~Faculty Search Committee: Dave Roberts 


 We had over 100 applicants; 8 phone; 3 people. Tracey arranging schedules after spring break.  


Feel good about candidates 


~Palmetto College Campuses System 


1) Proposal for reduction in membership for senate: slight change: new change is at 6 change to 7 


for reps; faculty senate. 


Fran:  Is this scheduled to be voted on? 


Andy: Can’t vote on meeting put out; put up in next meeting: voted on in fall 


Fran:  We will see the language before it goes to F Senate 


Ernest: Yes 


 


Jason Holt:  Voted to be dates due to mid-year timeline  


System Affairs: Nothing 


Welfare:  Fernanda: awards:  voted on awards for service, scholarship and teaching 


Given in April; salary report, worked on resolution charged by executive committee; making 


changes and will discuss further in next meeting; last date for job satisfaction survey. 


 


Nick: As we move into and before you meet with Senate be over; welfare committee; long 


winded questions; will know how many people to nominate? 


Fernanda: Sure, we discussed it/.  Not even part of instructions, left to campus but since we had 


3 different awards, we had to cap.  Need to figure it out……smooth process with quality; best of 


the best; one campus per award…hear about grievances, email us to complain……… 


Nick:  Kept up posted was awesome 


Stephen Criswell:  What happened to Palmetto Scholarship awards review awards?  Then 


ultimately the welfare would get it at end, we decided to review all, and let campuses 


decide…..keep it together rather than split it up. 


 


Unfinished Business 


 


None 


 


New Business 


 


Fran:  Motion:   


See addendum. 


 


Nick: Substantive: 


Move to executive session for tenure and tenure track to vote on this.  We need 18 people. 


 


Lisa:  Can we vote by absentee ballot? 


Nick:  we don’t have a precedent for absentee ballot. 







 


Andy: Move to vote on this in an absentee ballot for this particular motion? 


Stephen: second 


Betti:  Great idea.  Might not be able to be there.  Want to vote on this motions, 


 


Record: unanimously passed. 


 


Nick: discussion about moving brittany. 


Bonner:  it has been done before. 


Adam:  Ernest, Dana, etc. 


Stephen:  known and worked with Brittany longer than anyone besides Fran; great candidate: 


works really hard, teaching and service on par with any tenure applications; safe bet; she’s 


invested in USCL so we invest in her. 


 


Annette:  the arts classes are in demand?  She is popular. 


 


Fran:  see her beautiful exhibits downstairs…… 


Betti:  worked with her on Brittany on a grant application; learned so much in chemistry speaks 


to her determinations; asset, strongly in favor 


Fran: chemistry helps her analyze the clay from the pottery to determine migration 


 


Nick:  Prepare a ballot by April 14; announced and counted for last meeting 


 


Andy:  Curriculum committee has two motions (see addendums) 


 


Amended business degree  


Substantive 


 


Discussion:  Adam: original?  It was shown. 


Betti:  make some linguistic changes……. 


Motion to remove 4 year from description. 


Fran: second 


Discussion:  Language….. 


All in favor: Yes 


All opposed: No. 


No has them. 


 


Bettie:  moving first 2 - 4 year; leave last one: 


Motion passed 


 


Stephen: Motion to change language to prepare you for further studies in business 


No Discussion 


Motion passed. 


 







Back to original motion: 


 


Stan: too vague……..to obtain a business degree? 


More discussion………… 


Annette:  allows for students to go into various programs 


 


Motion: Andy- referring to curriculum committee to refine language. And vote next month 


 


Motion: Andy- change and strengthen Criminal Justice degree: 


 


(see addendums) 


 


Discussion: 


 


Betti: removed business requirements 


Andy: yes 


 


Phillip:  Babette used a guide for determining these requirements 


Andy:  Break down into main 3 categories; represent all those topics 


 


Shemsi motions to change language 


Betti: second 


 


Discussion 


 


Amendment passes 


 


Adam:  Motion to add word including 


Second 


 


Amendment carries 


(MB left; Liz continued minutes below): 


Discussion regarding motion to add an AIU component to the CRJU 2 year degree 


 Gardner: I believe there is value in adding the aesthetic component 


 Hammond: It’s also important to understand metaphor 


 Cruise: Will most of these courses transfer? 


 Yingst: They will to the 4 year degree at Columbia 


 Holt: Do we know what the CRJU faculty think about these changes? 


 N. Lawrence: They are not present. 







 Criswell: Do all the other degrees require an AIU component? 


 D. Lawrence: The bachelor’s degree requires 12 hours of humanities. 


 Biggs: The arts encourage empathy which is important for police officers to have 


The motion to add AIU component to 2 year degree passes 


 


Announcements: 


1. W. Collins: Thank you to those who participated in the Lancaster Dancing with the Stars (Ron Cox, 


Brandon Newton, and Adam Biggs) and congratulations to Adam Biggs for winning! 


2. Moon-Kelly: There is a free concert coming up soon, check your email for details 


3. Judge: Native American Studies Week is March 13-18th 


4. Cruise: Remind your students that the Food Pantry exists. Also if you would like to donate, we do not 


need any more Ramen noodles 


5. Pangburn: Outdoor Club will be taking a hike at the Nitro Lee Plant on March 24 


 








Office of Advancement 


For more information contact: Shana Dry or Mary Faile


Office of Advancement - Hubbard Hall 235


By the numbers...


About 
Educational 


Foundation of USC 
Lancaster


The Educational Foundation of the University 
of South Carolina Lancaster (EFUSCL) is a 
charitable 501(c)(3) organization  founded in 


1963 to “receive and administer funds for education 
and charitable purposes.” In addition to owning the 
real estate of the campus, the EFUSCL receives 
and manages charitable donations to enhance 
programming at USC Lancaster. Most gifts are 


designated for scholarships, but the Foundation also 
manages gift and grant funds that are designated 


for other purposes. The members of the 
Board of Trustees are volunteers who give 


generously of their time, talents, and 
financial resources. 


 
275+ in 


attendance at the 
annual scholarship  


luncheon. 


144 
students received 


scholarships for the 
2016/17 academic 


year.


The EFUSCL 


has  $8m in 
scholarship and 
special purpose 


funds.


Received 


$500,000  
in gifts in 2016.


Received 


$118,000 
in grants in 2016 


for special projects 
from local 


foundations.


On average  


$200,000
 in scholarship 
funds awarded 


each year. 


137+
Scholarship 


Funds








 


 
 


 
ASSOCIATE IN SCIENCE (CRIMINAL JUSTICE) DEGREE WORKSHEET 
 
 


NAME:  


Student Number:  MATH Placement:  


Anticipated Major:  FORL Placement:  


 


I. Communication/Written Component  (CMW) – 6 hours  


ENGL 101 (grade of C or better) 03  
ENGL 102 (grade of C or better) 03  
 


II. Analytical/Problem Solving Skills (ARP) – 6 hours  
Any six hours chosen from: 
MATH 111/111i/115, MATH 122, MATH 141, MATH 142, MATH 170, MATH 174, CSCE 
101, CSCE 102, STAT 110, STAT 201, PHIL 114, PHIL 115 


   


   
 


III. Scientific Literacy (SCI)  – 4 hours 
4 hours total of lab science, (including at least one associated laboratory course) chosen 
from among the following or any approved SCI courses 
BIOL 110, BIOL 120(L), BIOL 243(L), BIOL 244(L), BIOL 270(L), BIOL 101(L), BIOL 102(L), 
CHEM 101, CHEM 102, CHEM 105, CHEM 107, CHEM 111, ENVR 101(L), GEOG 202, GEOL 
101, GEOL 103, GEOL 110, MSCI 101, MSCI 102, MSCI 210(L), MSCI 215(L), PHYS 201(L), 
PHYS 202(L), PHYS 211(L), PHYS 212(L) 


   
   


 


IV. Global Citizenship/Multicultural Understanding: Foreign 
Language (GFL) – 0-6 hours  


Foreign language courses (SPAN recommended) through the 110 level or a score of “2” 
or better on placement test.   


   
   


 
ADD an AIU requirement 







 


 
 


V. Effective, Engaged and Persuasive Communication: Spoken 
Component  (CMS) – 3 hours  


SPCH 140 03  


 
VI. Global Citizenship/Multicultural Understanding: Historical 


Thinking (GHS) – 3 hours 
One course chosen from approved GHS courses, including: 
HIST 101, HIST 102, HIST 104, HIST 108, HIST 109, HIST 111, HIST 112 


   
 


VII. MAJOR AREA COURSES – 21 hours 
POLI 201 03  


CRJU 101 03  
CRJU 202 03  


CRJU 311 03  


CRJU 312 03  
CRJU 313 03  


One additional CRJU course at the 300 
level or above. 


03  


 
Electives 
Sufficient credit to have earned 60 hours total.  No more than three (3) hours of PEDU 
credit may count 


   


   
   


   
 


Other requirements: 
1.   2.00 GPA (minimum) required on all work attempted at USC 
2.   Final 15 semester hours must be earned at USC Lancaster 
 








 


 
 


 
ASSOCIATE IN SCIENCE (CRIMINAL JUSTICE) DEGREE WORKSHEET 
 
 


NAME:  


Student Number:  MATH Placement:  


Anticipated Major:  FORL Placement:  


 


I. Communication/Written Component  (CMW) – 6 hours  
ENGL 101 (grade of C or better) 03  


ENGL 102 (grade of C or better) 03  


 


II. Analytical/Problem Solving Skills (ARP) – 6 hours  
Any six hours chosen from: 
MATH 111/111i/115, MATH 122, MATH 141, MATH 142, MATH 170, MATH 174, CSCE 101, CSCE 
102, STAT 110, STAT 201, PHIL 114, PHIL 115 


   


   


  


III. Scientific Literacy (SCI)  – 4 hours 
4 hours total of lab science, (including at least one associated laboratory course) chosen from 
among the following or any approved SCI courses: 
BIOL 110, BIOL 120(L), BIOL 243(L), BIOL 244(L), BIOL 270(L), BIOL 101(L), BIOL 102(L), CHEM 
101, CHEM 102, CHEM 105, CHEM 107, CHEM 111, ENVR 101(L), GEOG 202, GEOL 101, GEOL 
103, GEOL 110, MSCI 101, MSCI 102, MSCI 210(L), MSCI 215(L), PHYS 201(L), PHYS 202(L), PHYS 
211(L), PHYS 212(L) 


   


   


 


IV. Global Citizenship/Multicultural Understanding: Foreign Language (GFL) – 
0-6 hours  


Foreign language courses (SPAN recommended) through the 110 level or a score of “2” or better 
on placement test.   


   


   


 
 
 
 
 
 







 


 
 


V. Aesthetic and Interpretive Understanding (AIU) – 3 hours  
One course chosen from approved AIU courses, including: 
  ARTE 101, ARTH 105, ARTH 106, ARTS 103, ARTS 104,  ENGL 270, ENGL 282, ENGL 283, ENGL 
284, ENGL 285, ENGL 286, ENGL 287, ENGL 288, MUSC 110, MUSC 140, THEA 170, THEA 181, 
THEA 200. 


   


 


VI. Effective, Engaged and Persuasive Communication: Spoken Component  
(CMS) – 3 hours  


SPCH 140 03  


 


VII. Global Citizenship/Multicultural Understanding: Historical Thinking (GHS) – 
3 hours 


One course chosen from approved GHS courses, including: 
HIST 101, HIST 102, HIST 104, HIST 108, HIST 109, HIST 111, HIST 112 


   


 


VIII. MAJOR AREA COURSES – 21 hours 
POLI 201 03  


CRJU 101 03  


CRJU 202 03  


CRJU 311 03  


CRJU 312 03  


CRJU 313 03  


One additional CRJU course at the 300 level or above. 03  


 


Electives 


Sufficient credit to have earned 60 hours total.  No more than three (3) hours of PEDU credit 
may count 


   


   


   


   


 
Other requirements: 
1.   2.00 GPA (minimum) required on all work attempted at USC 
2.   Final 15 semester hours must be earned at USC Lancaster 
 








 


 
 


 
ASSOCIATE IN SCIENCE (CRIMINAL JUSTICE) DEGREE WORKSHEET 
 
 


NAME:  


Student Number:  MATH Placement:  


Anticipated Major:  FORL Placement:  


 


I. Communication/Written Component  (CMW) – 6 hours  
ENGL 101 (grade of C or better) 03  


ENGL 102 (grade of C or better) 03  
 


II. Analytical/Problem Solving Skills (ARP) – 6 hours  
Any six hours chosen from: 
MATH 111/111i/115, MATH 122, MATH 141, MATH 142, MATH 170, MATH 174, MATH 
141, CSCE 101, CSCE 102, STAT 110, STAT 201, PHIL 114, PHIL 115 


   


   


 
III. Scientific Literacy (SCI)  – 4 hours 


4 hours total of lab science, (including at least one associated laboratory course) chosen 
from among the following or any approved SCI courses 
BIOL 110, BIOL 120(L), BIOL 243(L), BIOL 244(L), BIOL 270(L), BIOL 101(L), BIOL 102(L), 
CHEM 101, CHEM 102, CHEM 105, CHEM 107, CHEM 111, ENVR 101(L), GEOG 202, GEOL 
101, GEOL 103, GEOL 110, MSCI 101, MSCI 102, MSCI 210(L), MSCI 215(L), PHYS 201(L), 
PHYS 202(L), PHYS 211(L), PHYS 212(L) 


   


   
 


IV. Global Citizenship/Multicultural Understanding: Foreign 
Language (GFL) – 0-6 hours  


Foreign language courses (SPAN recommended) through the 110 level or a score of “2” 
or better on placement test.   


   


   


 
 







 


 
 


V. Effective, Engaged and Persuasive Communication: Spoken 
Component  (CMS) – 3 hours  


SPCH 140 03  


 
VI. Global Citizenship/Multicultural Understanding: Historical 


Thinking (GHS) – 3 hours 
One course chosen from approved GHS courses: 
HIST 101, HIST 102, HIST 104, HIST 108, HIST 109, HIST 111, HIST 112 


   
 


VII. MAJOR AREA COURSES – 21 hours 
POLI 201 03  


CRJU 101 03  
CRJU 202 03  


CRJU 311 03  


CRJU 312 03  
CRJU 313 03  


One additional CRJU course at the 300 
level or above. 


03  


 
Electives 
Sufficient credit to have earned 60 hours total.  No more than three (3) hours of PEDU 
credit may count 
   


   


   


   
 


Other requirements: 
1.   2.00 GPA (minimum) required on all work attempted at USC 
2.   Final 15 semester hours must be earned at USC Lancaster 
 








Associate in Science in Business 


Overview 


The mission of the Associate in Science in Business (ASB) degree, offered through USC 
Lancaster, a regional campus of the University of South Carolina, is to provide educational 
opportunities that will prepare students for careers in business and industry as well as giving 
options which can be chosen to meet the preliminary requirements for a Bachelor of Arts in 
Organizational Leadership (BOL) through Palmetto college, or for meet the preliminary 
requirements that transfer into the four‐year Integrated Information Technology Program (iIT) 
offered at the University of South Carolina Columbia, or for a baccalaureate business program..   


Students completing the Associate in Science in Business degree program at USC Lancaster will 
achieve a foundational understanding of business practices, financial and economic concerns, 
and information technologies for the workplace. In the process of acquiring this knowledge, 
they will develop the fundamental skills, knowledge, and capacity for critical thought necessary 
to pursue further learning, to succeed in their chosen career fields, and to assume the 
responsibilities of informed and enlightened citizenship in their communities and in the wider 
society.  


Learning Outcomes 


Students who graduate with an ASB degree should demonstrate… 


 Accounting and Financial Skills: Students completing the Associate of Science in Business 
degree program at USC Lancaster will be able to perform the basic functions of business 
financial operations, such as interpreting basic financial statements and reconciling 
accounts. 


 Knowledge of Basic Legal Concepts: Students completing the Associate of Science in 
Business degree program at USC Lancaster will be able to describe basic legal concepts 
and the judicial system, with emphasis on business law. 


 Management Skills: Students completing the Associate of Science in Business degree 
program at USC Lancaster will be able to apply basic management theories to reach 
appropriate business decisions. 


 Effective Communication: Students completing the Associate of Science in Business 
degree program at USC Lancaster will be able to communicate effectively for a business 
environment. 


 








Associate in Science in Business 


Overview 


The mission of the Associate in Science in Business (ASB) degree, offered through USC 
Lancaster, a regional campus of the University of South Carolina, is to provide educational 
opportunities that will prepare students for careers in business and industry as well as giving 
options which can be chosen to meet the preliminary requirements for a four year Bachelor of 
Arts in Organizational Leadership (BOL) through Palmetto college, or for meet the preliminary 
requirements that transfer into the four‐year Integrated Information Technology Program (iIT) 
offered at the University of South Carolina Columbia, or for a four year business program..   


Students completing the Associate in Science in Business degree program at USC Lancaster will 
achieve a foundational understanding of business practices, financial and economic concerns, 
and information technologies for the workplace. In the process of acquiring this knowledge, 
they will develop the fundamental skills, knowledge, and capacity for critical thought necessary 
to pursue further learning, to succeed in their chosen career fields, and to assume the 
responsibilities of informed and enlightened citizenship in their communities and in the wider 
society.  


Learning Outcomes 


Students who graduate with an ASB degree should demonstrate… 


 Accounting and Financial Skills: Students completing the Associate of Science in Business 
degree program at USC Lancaster will be able to perform the basic functions of business 
financial operations, such as interpreting basic financial statements and reconciling 
accounts. 


 Knowledge of Basic Legal Concepts: Students completing the Associate of Science in 
Business degree program at USC Lancaster will be able to describe basic legal concepts 
and the judicial system, with emphasis on business law. 


 Management Skills: Students completing the Associate of Science in Business degree 
program at USC Lancaster will be able to apply basic management theories to reach 
appropriate business decisions. 


 Effective Communication: Students completing the Associate of Science in Business 
degree program at USC Lancaster will be able to communicate effectively for a business 
environment. 
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Campus Description for External Review 
of Tenure and Promotion Applications 


 
Purpose The 2014 2016 Palmetto College Campuses Faculty Manual requires each 


regional campus to provide a campus description as part of the external review 


process. Specifically, the manual contains the following statement: 


By April 15, each Palmetto College Campus Faculty Organization will provide 


the Office of the Palmetto College Chancellor a campus description of that 


Palmetto College Campus and the following information: 


a. normal teaching load per semester 


b. local funding and course relief for research and scholarship 


c. description of facilities 


d. availability of mentors or colleagues with similar interests 


e. availability of students to participate in research and scholarship 
 
 


The faculty organization will review the campus description annually, updating and 


approving it through official channels as needed.
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Campus Description 


 


Physical Location and Size 


The University of South Carolina Lancaster (USCL) is a regional campus of the University of 


South Carolina that was established in 1959. The campus is located in a rural area, 


approximately thirty-five miles south of Charlotte, NC. USCL currently consists of seven 


modern buildings that house classrooms, faculty and administrative offices, laboratories, 


auditoriums, an academic success center, computer labs, extensive athletic facilities, a campus 


bookstore, and a library. Through community support, the USCL campus continues to grow. In 


Fall 2013, the USCL Native American Studies Center opened in downtown Lancaster, adding 


classroom and lab space, as well as establishing a public museum. A new classroom building, 


Founders Hall, opened in Fall 2014. 


 


USCL Faculty, Academic Divisions, and Disciplines 


The size of the USCL faculty body has held steady at about 100 members over the past five 


years. Approximately one-third of the faculty members are part-time adjunct. In 2010, the 61 


full-time faculty members were 21% tenured, 30% untenured tenure-track, and 49% non-


tenure track instructors. CurrentlyAs of the Fall 2016 semester, the 61 full-time faculty 


members are 41% tenured, 15% untenured tenure-track and 44% non-tenure track instructors. 


USCL faculty members are grouped into four categories, with some faculty teaching courses in 


more than one division.  


 Division of Business, Behavioral Sciences, Criminal Justice, and Education. This division 


consists of Accounting, Anthropology, Business, Business Administration, Criminal Justice, 


Economics, Education, Psychology, Sociology, and Technology Support & Training 


Management. 


 Division of Humanities. This division consists of African-American Studies, Art, English, 


Foreign Languages, History, Journalism, Music, Native American Studies, Philosophy, 


Political Science, Religion, Speech, Theater, and Women’s Studies. 


 Division of Mathematics, Science, Nursing and Public Health. This division consists of 


Astronomy, Biology, Chemistry, Computer Science, Exercise Science, Geography, Geology, 


Mathematics, Nursing, Physical Education, Physics, Public Health, and Statistics. 


 Librarians.
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Degree Programs 


USCL awards the following four associate degrees: Associate in Arts, Associate in Science, 


Associate in Science in Business, and Associate in Science in Criminal Justice. In conjunction   


with York Technical College, USCL awards an Associate in Science in Nursing. Students can earn 


three bachelor’s degrees on the USCL campus: Bachelor of Arts in Liberal Studies (BLS) and 


Bachelor of Arts in Organizational Leadership (BOL) through Palmetto College, and Bachelor of 


Science in Nursing (BSN) through the USC College of Nursing. 


USCL offers the first two years of coursework for students pursuing Associate and 


Baccalaureate degrees. USCL also offers support for Palmetto College where, in addition to the 


BLS and BOL degrees, students may earn bachelor’s degrees in Business Administration, 


Business Administration, Accounting, Criminal Justice, Elementary Education, Health 


Informatics, Health Promotion, Hospitality Management, Human Services, Information and 


Management & Systems, Information Science, and RN-BSN in Nursing, and Special Education. 


 


Student Profile 


Over the past years, the student body has had an average yearly SAT score of approximately 


913900, an average ACT score of 1819, and an average collegiate GPA of 2.7 2.8. Most USC 


Lancaster students come from rural areas, small towns, and cities from across the central 


Piedmont area of the Carolinas. Approximately 60% of the student body identify as white, 20% 


black or African American, 5% other minority or mixed race, while 15% choose not to report 


their race. USCL awards financial aid to approximately 9496% of enrolled students, including 


full-time, part-time, BOL, and BLS students. 


 


Enrollment Numbers 


Over the past five years, full time enrollment (FTE) has increased decreased from around 


approximately 800 1,259 in Fall 2011 to 1250 1,174 students in Fall 2016, a 567% 


increasedecrease. The number of part time students has decreased recently, but is typically 


around 800 students.  These numbers exclude students who are on campus working on 


bachelor’s degrees in Nursing, Liberal Studies, and Organizational Leadership. The excluded 


student number is approximately 125 FTE per semester. 


 


a. Normal Teaching Load per Semester 


USCL’s Definition of a Normal Workload 


The base teaching load for full-time teaching faculty is determined by the total number of 
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credit hours taught over the nine-month contract period of Fall and Spring semesters. 


Librarians are employed on a 12-month basis, and their normal workload is determined by the 


number of hours worked each week. The normal workload for each category of faculty is as 


follows: 


 Division of Business, Behavioral Sciences, Criminal Justice and Education: 24 credit hours (8 


courses). 


 Division of Humanities: 24 credit hours (8 courses). 


 Division of Mathematics, Science, Nursing and Public Health: 


- Mathematics and Computing: 24 credit hours (6-8 courses). 


- Natural Sciences: 22 credit hours (6 lectures and 4 labs). 


 Librarians: 37.5 working hours per week. 


 


Additional Duties for Teaching Faculty 


Academic Advising 


Except in unusual circumstances, faculty members are required tend to serve as academic 


advisors. Although advising responsibilities are assigned by discipline, many faculty members 


advise in majors outside of their own, and some faculty advise students in more than one 


major. Advising loads are not uniform. Faculty advisors are asked to attend at least three of 


the four summer freshman-orientation sessions. 


Labs, Recitations and Grading 


USCL is located in a rural area, making it difficult to hire part-time instructors, teaching 


assistants, or tutors in most subjects. There are no graders or teaching assistants. Each faculty 


member is solely responsible for all grading, regardless of the enrollment size in their courses. 


Faculty members who teach courses with a mandatory laboratory or recitation component are 


solely responsible for all lab preparations, and may have up to six additional contact hours per 


year, over the normal 24 hours.  


Distributed Learning and Off-Campus Courses 


Most classes are taught face-to-face on campus, between the hours of 8 am and 11 pm. Some 


classes are taught via two-way video, fully online, or have an online component. In order to 


teach these distributed learning courses effectively, faculty receive special training. USCL 


faculty members also offer dual-credit courses at high schools throughout its service area, 


which may add up to a two-hour round-trip commute for these faculty members. 
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Librarians 


Librarians are fully engaged in user services, outreach and student engagement, programs and events, 
information access, acquisition and organization, information literacy instruction, scholarship curation, 
promotion and tenure support, management/administration, and technology in addition to balancing 
their faculty obligations of scholarship and service. 


Librarians are fully engaged in user services, information acquisition and organization, teaching, 


management/administration, and technology in addition to balancing their faculty obligations 


of scholarship and service. 


On average, librarians serve over 1000 patrons a week during the regular academic terms, fielding over 
1000 reference questions annually. Instruction includes formal information literacy instruction and 
embedded librarianship for discipline-specific courses and individualized intensive research 
consultations for faculty and students. 


On average, librarians serve over 1000 patrons a week during the regular academic terms, 


fielding over 1000 reference questions annually. Instruction includes formal information literacy 


instruction for discipline-specific courses and individualized intensive research consultations for 


faculty and students. 


All librarians are responsible for maintaining and augmenting the collections via the identification and 
purchasing of print and electronic resources that support USC Lancaster academic programs of study. As 
a Federal Depository for US government documents, librarians also adhere to the collections 
maintenance guidelines for these resources, as outlined by the US Government Publishing Office. 
Librarians also perform periodic deselection of materials to ensure academic relevancy and appraise the 
historical value of Medford Library resources. 
 
Librarians work internally and closely with academic units and other departments to provide student 
and faculty-focused programs in the library. These events promote collections, highlight library services, 
and allow librarians to engage with students and faculty in a personalized manner that encourages these 
groups to collaborate with librarians and use resources more effectively. 
 
Medford Library’s faculty librarians are some of the few USCL faculty members employed on a 12-month 
basis, yet are involved in significant scholarship and service endeavors in addition to their normal year-
round library responsibilities. Service engagement is encouraged in the USCL mission, and librarians are 
engaged in committees, task forces, and leadership positions at the campus, local, state, regional, and 
national levels. 


All librarians are responsible for maintaining and augmenting the collections via the 


identification and purchasing of print and electronic resources that support USC Lancaster 


academic programs of study. As a Federal Depository for US government documents, librarians 


also adhere to the collections maintenance guidelines for these resources, as outlined by the US 


Government Printing Office. Librarians also perform periodic deselection of materials to ensure 


academic relevancy and appraise the historical value of Medford Library resources. 


Librarians work closely with academic units and other departments to provide student and 
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faculty-focused programs in the library. These events promote collections, highlight library 


services, and allow librarians to engage with students and faculty in a personalized manner that 


encourages these groups to collaborate with librarians and use resources more effectively. 


Medford Library’s faculty librarians are some of the few USCL faculty members employed on a 


12-month basis, yet are involved in significant scholarship and service endeavors in addition to 


their normal year-round library responsibilities. Service engagement is encouraged in the USCL 


mission, and librarians are engaged in committees, task forces, and leadership positions at the 


campus, local, state, regional, and national levels. 


 


b. Local Funding and Course Relief for Research and Scholarship 


Local Funding 


Research and Productive Scholarship Grants 


The Research and Productive Scholarship (RPS) grant program is a local, competitive program, 


funded by the campus dean, judged by an administratively appointed committee. This 


program is designed to encourage and support faculty and professional staff in their efforts to 


pursue productive research and scholarship. The anticipated outcomes of the grants include 


publications, presentations, creative exhibitions, performances, or other formats suitable to 


the discipline. From 2010 to 2014, $205,141 in RPS  grants were awarded to 39 faculty 


members, of whom 21 were untenured tenure-track and six were tenured at the rank of 


Associate Professor. T In recent years, the RPS grant program has been has provided 


approximately  allocated $40,000 , with untenured tenure-track faculty being prioritized. has 


been made for 2015. 


Travel Funding 


Priority for travel funding on the USC Lancaster campus is given for conferences or events at 


which a faculty member is disseminating research. Funding is limited and is awarded based on 


the merit of the proposal. Typically funds are not allocated for longer-term travel, such as to 


summer workshops or to meet with collaborators. 


 


Course Relief 


The Redefined Teaching Load Program 


Tenured and untenured tenure-track faculty may apply for a redefined teaching/librarianship 


load for one semester during the academic year. Untenured tenure-track faculty are awarded 


a redefined teaching/librarianship load automatically, upon request. The yearly redefined 


teaching/librarianship load is as follows: 
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 Division of Business, Behavioral Sciences, Criminal Justice and Education: 21 credit hours (7 


courses). 


 Division of Humanities: 21 credit hours (7 courses). 


 Division of Mathematics, Science, Nursing and Public Health: 


- Mathematics and Computing: 21 credit hours (6-7 courses). 


- Natural Sciences: 19 credit hours (5 lectures and 4 labs). 


 Librarians: 30 working hours per week for one semester of the fiscal year. The faculty’s 


redefined teaching load policy was extended in 2014 to include librarians, giving them one 


day per week release for one semester per year to pursue research and scholarship. 


Sabbatical Leave 


Tenured associate professors and full professors may request sabbatical leave which allows 


full- time faculty relief from all University duties during the sabbatical. According to the 


Palmetto College Campuses Faculty Manual “A sabbatical leave provides half pay for a full 


academic year or full pay for half an academic year. Because the granting of sabbatical leaves 


is dependent on the budget, workloads, and other considerations, it is a matter of 


administrative discretion.” The first sabbatical at USCL was granted in 2008. Since then, only 


two three other faculty members have been granted sabbatical leave. 


 


c. Description of Facilities 


Library and Library Services 
Medford Library at USC Lancaster employs two faculty librarians, has collections numbering roughly 
70,000 book volumes, and is a US Government Federal Depository library. As is the case with a small 
library on a small rural campus, Medford Library’s collections and services are adequate for teaching and 
student research, but may or may not be adequate for faculty scholarly research. 
 
Through local subscriptions, consortial and cooperative arrangements, and the affiliation with the 
greater University of South Carolina system, the Library provides subscription access to over 200,000 
electronic book titles and over 190 web-based aggregated article databases, reference titles, and 
individual e-journals. Almost all contain scholarly research articles with full text. In addition, Medford 
Library actively facilitates faculty research through Interlibrary Loan (ILL) and PASCAL (Partnership 
Among South Carolina Academic Libraries) Delivers, a South Carolina-based service in which books are 
borrowed from other in-state academic libraries, often with two-day delivery.  
 
Unfortunately, increased numbers of faculty, students, and programs in recent years have not been 
matched with increased financial support for Medford Library’s print or electronic resources. In fact, 
Medford Library’s materials budget since 2010 has decreased, as has happened in many academic 
libraries. As a result, many faculty members purchase their own journal subscriptions or books. Also, 
despite the library’s readily-available print and electronic materials, there can be a delay in getting 
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research materials through ILL and books through PASCAL Delivers compared to campuses where 
collections are larger and materials are more conveniently available. 


While steady decreases in library funding over the last decade have made it difficult for the 


library to keep up with resources for scholarly faculty research, new recurring funding for 


electronic resources, instituted in 2014 by the broader Palmetto College administration, will 


improve access to scholarly sources for all faculty and students from here on.Medford Library 


at USC Lancaster employs three faculty librarians, has collections numbering roughly 80,000 


book volumes, and is a US Government Federal Depository library. As is the case with a small 


library on a small rural campus, Medford Library’s collections and services are adequate for 


teaching and student research, but may or may not be adequate for faculty scholarly research. 


Through local subscriptions, consortial and cooperative arrangements, and the affiliation with 


the greater University of South Carolina system, the Library provides subscription access to 


over 200,000 electronic book titles and over 180 web-based aggregated article databases, 


reference titles, and individual e-journals. Almost all contain scholarly research articles with 


full text. In addition, Medford Library actively facilitates faculty research through Interlibrary 


Loan (ILL) and “PASCAL (Partnership Among South Carolina Academic Libraries) Delivers,” a 


South Carolina-based service in which books are borrowed from other in-state academic 


libraries, often with two-day delivery.  


Unfortunately, increased numbers of faculty, students, and programs in recent years have not 


been matched with increased financial support for Medford Library’s print or electronic 


resources. In fact, Medford Library’s materials budget since 2010 has decreased, as has 


happened in many academic libraries. As a result, many faculty members purchase their own 


journal subscriptions or books. Also, despite the library’s readily-available print and electronic 


materials, there can be a delay in getting research materials through ILL and books through 


“PASCAL Delivers” compared to campuses where collections are larger and materials are more 


conveniently available. 


While steady decreases in library funding over the last decade have made it difficult for the 


library to keep up with resources for scholarly faculty research, new recurring funding for 


electronic resources, instituted in 2014 by the broader Palmetto College administration, will 


improve access to scholarly sources for all faculty and students from here on. 


 


Technology, Lab Equipment, and Lab Space  


USCL is a student-centered campus, and as such, the priority for local, revenue-based funds is 


to support teaching. Specifically, teaching needs take precedence when purchasing software 


and equipment and when scheduling laboratory time. Teaching equipment and technology are 


generally up-to-date, meeting or exceeding the standards for a two-year campus. To 
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accommodate instruction, faculty engaged in research often plan their projects around the 


teaching schedule, in coordination with colleagues who share lab space. Faculty engaged in 


research generally use a combination of the following to fund their projects: teaching 


resources, local funding, grants, and personal funds. While  tenure-track faculty are engaged in 


productive scholarship as it is broadly defined in the faculty manual, the scope of the projects 


may be limited by the availability of time, equipment, and lab space.  


 


Art and Theatre Resources 


Prior to Fall 2014, the art studio was cramped and under-equipped. While there was an on 


campus art gallery that hosted rotating exhibits, there was no dedicated student gallery space. 


In Fall 2014 Founders Hall opened. It includes a well-designed teaching studio and student 


gallery. There is a long range plan for purchasing equipment. The Native American Studies 


Center offers rotating exhibits which at times includes student work when specific to the 


mission of the Center. 


USC Lancaster’s theater program continues to grow but also faces significant infrastructural 


challenges. The campus currently features one auditorium where most theater classes and all 


productions take place. As of Fall 2010, the facility’s sound system has not been updated and 


the light system, while being updated, does not yet meet the quality or technical requirements 


of a theater-friendly environment. The light booth poses a challenge because it lacks movable 


glass to allow operators to hear the shows. A new scrim (muslin backdrop curtain used for 


projection and lighting) is needed due to wear and tear on the current one. Other difficulties 


include the poor condition of the auditorium seats, and a lack of fly space, backstage area, and 


designated space for set-building. Prior to 2013, the theater program only had one former 


office space and one closet to use for storage of costumes, props and theater equipment. In 


2013-2014 two additional former office spaces were designated for theater-related storage. In 


2014 the theater program also received some safety equipment, including flame-retardant 


curtains.  


 


Vehicle Access 


Faculty and staff have access to several vehicles for university-associated events, such as 


meetings at other campuses, scholarly activities, and classroom events. Prior driver license 


approval is necessary, and usually vehicles are availableusage depends on vehicle availability. 


 


d. Availability of Mentors or Colleagues with Similar Interests 


Prior to 2013, a large proportion of the tenure-track faculty was untenured, making it difficult 
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to find tenured mentors in each specific discipline. The tenured faculty mentored junior faculty 


in many ways, including helping them navigating the tenure system, alerting them to local and 


system-wide funding and service opportunities, and training them to be academic advisors. 


Currently there are more tenured faculty members than untenured tenure-track and so there 


is more potential to find a mentor in a specific discipline. As a small campus, finding mentors 


or colleagues with similar interests in a specialized research area may not be possible. Some 


faculty members prefer to work in their own area while others have succeeded in conducting 


interdisciplinary projects. 


 


 


e. Availability of Students to Participate in Research and Scholarship  


The availability of students to participate in research and scholarship varies by discipline and 


by project. Some projects attract students while others are inaccessible to students in their 


first two years of college. In some disciplines, students have contributed to projects that were 


disseminated on a professional level, while in others the results were disseminated in 


undergraduate research venues. In some of the less accessible disciplines, faculty provide 


opportunities to enhance student understanding of research, such as training students to use 


specialized equipment, teaching them analytical reasoning, or taking students to scholarly 


conferences. In recent years, there has been an increase in external grants to support faculty-


mentored undergraduate research, benefiting students both by funding their projects and by 


giving them guided experience in writing grants. 


 








Student Engagement and Success 


Laura Carnes 


Report to Faculty:  February 24, 2017 


Advising: Dr. Cox and I have met to update the advisement list.  This list has been shared with 


Division Chairs.  Please make Dr. Cox or me aware of concerns you have regarding your 


advisement area.  An advisement training session is on the horizon.  Two sessions will be held; 


one at the end of spring semester 2017 and one prior to the beginning of fall semester 2017.   


Prior to the advisement training sessions, we want to ensure ALL advisors have access to 


remove advisement holds in Self Service Carolina, and that advisors have access to Degree 


Works.  In order to remove advisement holds and access degree works, all advisors must do a 


DAPS request.  Advisors must submit two separate DAPS requests for SSC access and Degree 


Works access.  To facilitate this process and ensure everyone obtains the proper signatures, we 


will be hosting a DAPS request lunch and learn prior to the next faculty meeting.  More 


information will be forthcoming, but please mark your calendars for noon on April 14, 2017.  


Summer Advisement Center:  The Office of Student Engagement and Success will be piloting a 


walk-in summer advisement center in Starr Hall 104.  The advisement center will be open MWF 


12:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m. and TR 9:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m. This walk-in center will be offered as a 


resource for students who may not be able to communicate with their advisors over the 


summer.  


Foundational Courses:  For advisement questions related to Carolina Core foundational courses, 


please refer to the following website:  


http://www.sc.edu/about/offices_and_divisions/provost/academicpriorities/undergradstudies/


carolinacore/courses/foundational-courses.php 


Student Affairs Committee: 


 


Travel Study Proposals:  Attached, in addition to my report, are faculty travel study proposals 


for the 2017-2018 academic term.  These proposals are due by March 17, 2017 at 5:00 pm.  


Please email them to humphrlb@mailbox.sc.edu  with the subject line:  2017-2018 travel study 


proposal.  The student affairs committee will be meeting in late April/early May to select the 


winning travel study proposal.  As a reminder, the travel study program needs to be associated 


with an academic course.  You, as the professor of the course, will need to ensure proper 


approvals are received for offering the course and methods of off-site delivery.  Typically, the 


student affairs committee approves a rotation of domestic and international trips.  For 2017-


2018, the committee is looking for a domestic trip, but this does not mean international trips 


will not be considered.  Interested professors are encouraged to begin working on proposals as 


soon as possible, prior to the deadline.  Elements of the proposal include:  financial estimates, a 



http://www.sc.edu/about/offices_and_divisions/provost/academicpriorities/undergradstudies/carolinacore/courses/foundational-courses.php

http://www.sc.edu/about/offices_and_divisions/provost/academicpriorities/undergradstudies/carolinacore/courses/foundational-courses.php
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general program description, learning outcomes, a brief summary of the program leader, and 


the attachment of the course syllabus.   


 


Elliot White Springs Prize:  The mission of this contest, in honor of Colonel Elliot White Springs, 


is to support and encourage writers by offering annual a cash award of $100.00 to a currently 


enrolled USC Lancaster student.  All prose genres are welcome.  Student should submit 


manuscripts of no more than 5,000 words no later than March 3, 2017 to Laura Carnes 


(humphrlb@mailbox.sc.edu).  Please be sure students make the subject line of the message 


“Elliot White Springs Prize for Creative Writing”.  More specific submission instructions may be 


found at USC Lancaster’s libguides:  http://usclancaster.libguides.com/ews. 


 


USC Connect 


 


Mother Friendly Campus Designation:  Congratulations to nursing students Savannah Williams 


and Anna Parker for the renovation and upgrade of the USCL lactation room as part of their 


project for the Diversity and Social Advocacy pathway within Graduation with Leadership 


Distinction.  Because of their efforts to support breastfeeding on campus and advocate and 


educate others about breastfeeding, USCL has been designated a mother friendly campus.  The 


campus will be recognized at the annual awards luncheon by the South Carolina Breastfeeding 


Coalition  


 


Nitro Lee Hike:  The USCL Outdoors Club is sponsoring an open hike at the Nitro Lee Plan on 


March 24.  The hike will be led by Dr. Barry Beasley of the Katawba Valley Land Trust.  The hike 


will leave the USCL parking lot at 12:30. Please RSVP to Professor Allan Pangburn no later than 


March 17, 2017.     


 


Discover USC Abstracts:  Discovery Day has been renamed Discover USC.  Most GLD students 


will attend Discover USC as part of their Graduation with Leadership Distinction Experience.  


Discover USC will be held on April 21, 2017 in Columbia.  For those of you working with all 


student populations participating in Discover USC, please be aware abstracts are due Friday, 


March 3.   


 


USC Connect Database:  The USC Connect database lists beyond the classroom opportunities 


for all students.  If you are hosting an event or lecture outside of the classroom, please email 


Brandon Newton (newtonbm@mailbox.sc.edu) so that he may enter it into the database.  


Students may then search for opportunities.  The link the database may be found at: 


https://sc.edu/about/initiatives/usc_connect/choose_experiences/search-the-database.php 


UNIV 101: If you have a Master’s degree, and you are interested in teaching a section of UNIV 


101, please let me know.  All UNIV 101 instructors are required to go through a training process 


(usually in May).  We are in need of additional fall instructors. 



mailto:humphrlb@mailbox.sc.edu)
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Requesting Lance:  If you are interested in requesting Lance for any university or personal 


events, please visit the following website:  http://usclancaster.sc.edu/studentlife/Lance.html 


 


TRiO Programs:  Mr. Matherline Williamson has been named as USC Lancaster’s Director of 


TRiO Programs.  We look forward to working with him, and his vision going forward.   


 


Disability Services (Annette Horton) 


Registering for Disability Services:  As a reminder, the Office of Disability Services requires 


students with disabilities to officially register in order to receive support services.  The 


registration process is now conducted online via the link:  


https://sawebdev.wufoo.com/forms/m50ak2g1xqw1cc/.  Students must also provide official 


documentation of their disability (letter from a doctor or Individualized Education Plan from 


high school).  Based on law, students must self-identify to receive assistance.   


 


Requesting Accommodations:  After a student has officially registered for disability services, Ms. 


Annette Horton will meet with the student to discuss accommodations he/she is eligible for.    


Students must request accommodations each semester.  Accommodations may vary from 


course to course. This process is also completed online via the link:  


https://sawebdev.wufoo.com/forms/rw6x1in1o6i4sx/def/field822=L001&field823=Yes&field82


4=Lancaster. 


Testing Policy:  Students must notify the Office of Disability Service a minimum of two days 


prior to the scheduled test to receive testing accommodations.  Ideally, students will share their 


testing dates with the Office of Disability Services when the syllabus is distributed each 


semester.   


Student Life (Brandon Newton) 


February 20th- Bongo Ball in the Gym of the Gregory Health and Wellness Center. This event is similar to 


paintball but instead uses nerf guns. This was a good success. Students who played very much enjoyed 


the event and I hope to replicate this going forward once a semester.  


February 22nd- SGA Applications Due- New SGA Officers are President- Adam Whetstone Vice-President- 


Brittney Staton and Secretary- Katie Coates  


March 1st and March 2nd – Teacher of the Year Elections  


Schmoozing and Smoothies Spring Semester- March 28th.  


April 3rd- Our Spring Outdoor Movie. 


April 4th- Red Cross Blood Drive 


April 17th- Spring Fling.  



http://usclancaster.sc.edu/studentlife/Lance.html

https://sawebdev.wufoo.com/forms/m50ak2g1xqw1cc/
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Orientation Dates- Next Summer’s Orientation schedule has been set with the following dates. June 20th 


and 21st, July 11th and 12th, July 25th and 26th, and August 8th and 9th.  


 


 


 


 


 


 


























Agenda for 3/3/2017 


1. Call to Order 


II. Correction/ Approval of Minutes 


III. Reports of Officers 


a) Dean of the Campus—Dr. Walter Collins 


b) Associate Dean for Academic and Student Affairs—Dr. Ron Cox  


c) Student Engagement & Success—Laura Carnes  


d) J. Marion Sims Foundation/ USCL Health Promotion—Lauren Thomas 


e) Academic Success Center—Dr. Dana Lawrence  


 


IV. Reports of Committees 


a) Executive Committee—Special Meeting & Vote to Recommend on Dr Li Cai 


bringing tenure with him to USCL (Nick Lawrence)  


 


b) Welfare & Grievance Committee—Campus Description Report (Liz Easley) 


 


c) Faculty Search Committee—Philosophy (David Roberts) 


 


d) Palmetto College Campuses System Committees: 


i) Palmetto Colleges Faculty Senate, Executive Committee  


ii) PCCFS, Rights and Responsibilities 


iii) PCCFS, System Affairs 


iv) PCCFS, Welfare 


v) Columbia Faculty Senate 


 


V. Unfinished Business 


VI. New Business 


VII. Special Orders  


a) Election Ballot/Call for Nominations (Liz Easley) 


VIII. Announcements 


IX. Adjournment 








 


 
Dr. Walter P. Collins, III 


Palmetto College Campus Dean 
Report to the USC Lancaster Faculty Organization 
March 3, 2017 
 


People 


Enrollment 
As of March 1, 2017, 1476 students (headcount) are registered for Spring 2017. Final enrollment in 
Spring 2016 was 1470. There are additional second 8 weeks enrollment numbers to be added. We 
are serving 127 Palmetto College students at USCL as well this semester. Thank you to all who have 
helped students register for classes this semester. 
  
Athletics 
Upcoming baseball games: Saturday (3/4) at home against Wake Technical Community College 
at 1:00 and 3:30 and Sunday (3/5), a nine-inning game starting a noon. 
 
Baseball news:  Freshman Cross Holfert is leading the nation in homeruns with 12 so far this 
season. Holfert hit three homeruns this past weekend against Patrick Henry Community College. He 
is also leading the nation in runs batted in. As a team, the Lancers lead the nation in homeruns with 
47 this year.  Sophomore Tyler Ackard is ranked fourth in the nation in stolen bases.  
 
Other game days and times are available at:  http://www.usclathletics.com/schedule.asp?sportID=1 
 
_____________________ 
 
Welcome to Ms. Deborah McCullough, new part-time HR employee who began working last 
week. 
 
Congratulations to Prof. Phillip Parker who completed the coursework and passed the 
examination in January 2017 to be recognized as a Certified Fraud Examiner. Prof. Parker’s work on 
the AS in Business degree has led to the recognition and designation of best practices in our 
Quality Assurance report to the ACBSP. 
 
Congratulations to Dr. Steven Campbell on receiving the RISE grant for his project entitled 
“Explaining and Forecasting Leaders’ Decisions: A Poliheuristic Analysis of the Iran Hostage Rescue 
Decision.” 
 
Congratulations to Dr. Sarah Sellhorst and Dr. Liz Easley on receiving the RISE grant for 
their project entitled “Increasing potential and widening horizons: Promoting Undergraduate 
research at a 2 year Regional Campus.” 
  



http://www.usclathletics.com/schedule.asp?sportID=1





Congratulations to Dr. Brooke Bauer on receiving the RISE grant for her summer project 
entitled “An Enduring People: Catawba Indian Women and Education.” 
 
Congratulations to Mr. Jared Hayes (BSN) on receiving the Palmetto Gold Award for nursing 
students which comes with a $1000 scholarship. Jared was the only student from USC (all 
campuses) to receive this award. 
 


Budget 


We have made budget requests to the House Ways and Means Higher Education sub-committee. 
The USC presentation to the Senate Finance Committee is March 15. There is early indication that 
the legislature will be supportive of a Bond Bill for capital needs on college and university campuses 
this year. I will take part in the Spring budget meeting for our campus next week on March 9. The 
Dean’s Budget Advisory Group will be meeting soon. 
 
Palmetto College revenue for the campus for this year (fall and spring combined) looks to be in 
the neighborhood of about $710,000—a critical part of our overall campus revenue.  
 


Facilities 


Starr Hall renovations of old Admission space has just gone through the punch list phase. The 
faculty/staff restrooms will be completed in March. The Office of Academic and Student Affairs will 
relocate to the newly renovated space later this semester. New carpet will be put down in the 
hallways of Starr Hall soon. 


We are currently in the beginning stages (design/engineering) for renovation and repair work that 
will be done in Gregory (Gymnasium flooring, locker room and shower renovations, natatorium 
window replacement) and Bradley (HVAC upgrades and weep hole repairs) in the coming months. 
The architect visited the Gregory Center for scope of work and initial design observations on Wed., 
Mar. 1.  


Other items… 
 


 The Soul Food Cook Off was Tuesday, February 21. Proceeds from the event support the 
Thelathia Barnes Bailey Textbook Scholarship Fund. Approximately $4000 was raised for 
the endowed fund. Thanks to all who participated by cooking or coming over to eat. 
 


 Horizon Grant opportunities are now available for higher education faculty. The J. Marion 
Sims Foundation has expanded the applicant eligibility for its education grant opportunities. 
Please see the information, deadlines, and instructions linked here if you’re interested. 
 


 The Educational Foundation of USC Lancaster has set the date for a 5K, 10K and 1-
mile Fun Run—Laps for Lancers—as a fundraising activity on Saturday, March 25 here on 
campus. Events planned that morning include the races, a pancake breakfast, and activities 
for families with children to enjoy. Please come out and join us for this event. 
 


 The campus hosted Honors Day, Friday, Feb. 24 and welcomed about 350 students from 
area high schools for academic activities/quizzes and the Honors Bowl Academic Challenge. 
Sincere thanks to Prof. Kim Covington and Honors Day committee members for organizing 
and planning the day and to the many faculty and staff for volunteering to help with the 
events and activities. Honors Day number 40 coming in 2018! 



http://jmsims.org/home/apply-for-a-grant/#pet





 Next Lunch and Learn at the NASC, Mar. 17th at noon with Dr. Ken Sassaman. Topic: 
“Archaeology of the Southeastern Archaic Breaks New Ground” LOCATION CHANGE: 
Cultural Arts Center, 307 West Gay Street, Lancaster. 
 


 New exhibit set to open at the NASC: “Share a Little of That Human Touch.” Exhibit 
talk, Friday, March 17, 1:30-2:30. 
 


 In its 21st year, the Learn-to-Swim and Water Safety Program for Lancaster County 4th 
Graders is featured on the cover of this year’s Lancaster County Phone Directory. The J. 
Marion Sims Foundation, the Lancaster County School District, and the Gregory Center 
sponsor the program which will serve over 1000 4th graders this school year.  
 


 USC Lancaster has been included on the list of Mother Friendly Employers in SC. This 
designation stems from the completion of the new lactation room and related resources 
available to students, staff, and faculty. The project is a Graduation with Leadership 
Distinction component for two nursing students, Savannah Williams and Anna Parker. 
 


 I have now concluded this academic year’s visits to the county councils of our six service 
counties. 
 


 Many thanks to the members of the CHEM position search committee and committee chair, 
Dr. Fernanda Burke, which recently successfully completed its work. Dr. Li Cai is set to join 
our faculty in August 2017. 
 


 


Have an enjoyable Spring Break! 
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M. Ron Cox, Jr., Ph.D. 
Associate Dean for Academic & Student Affairs 
118 Hubbard Hall 


 
REPORT TO THE FACULTY 


03 March, A.D. 2017 
 
Syllabi for Spring II Courses:  If you have not already done so, please remember 
to submit copies of course syllabi to our office.  Electronic submission is 
preferred.  E-mail them to Pam Ellis (pellis@mailbox.sc.edu). 
 
SUMMER & FALL 2017 SCHEDULE & ADVISING.  Thank you for submitting 
your proposed teaching schedules for Summer & Fall 2017.  These have been 
loaded into Banner and pre-registration will begin on Monday, March 13.   
 
Please review your courses carefully.  Also, if you are teaching courses for 
Palmetto College (two-way video or online), you’ll need to check these also.   
 
If you are scheduled to teach off-campus in the Dual Credit program, these will 
not appear on Banner, but make sure your Division Chairs are aware of the 
courses, and make sure that there are no scheduling conflicts.  (You may need to 
consider travel time constraints here.)   
 
Adjustments are still being made, so if you find changes that need to be made the 
schedule, please notify your academic division chair.  (Please do NOT e-mail 
Megan or Pam directly.)   
 
Regarding summer classes, we will follow the same procedure as in years past.  
A course must have sufficient enrollment to cover instructional costs (generally 5 
or 6 students, depending on compensation).   
 
A course with 2 or fewer students will be canceled.  If a course has 3 - 4 students, 
the faculty member will be given the option of teaching it at a pro-rated level.   
 
It would be helpful if you would let your division chair know as early as 


possible if you’d prefer for the course to be canceled, or if you wish to be 
considered for the pro-rated amount. 
 



mailto:pellis@mailbox.sc.edu
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SPRING I GRADES DUE: If you taught a course during the Spring I session of 
2017, your final grades must be submitted in Banner no later than March 06 at 
12:00 noon. 
2017 USCL COMMENCEMENT EXERCISES will be held Saturday, April 29 in 
Bundy Auditorium. ALL full-time faculty are encouraged to participate, and all 
adjunct faculty are invited as well.   
 
There will be a VIP reception in the Pete Arnold Multipurpose Room prior to the 
ceremony (faculty are invited), with a reception for graduates and parents 
following the commencement exercises.  A notice will be sent out asking you to 
confirm your attendance so we can set up the stage appropriately.  Full academic 
regalia is the fashion rage of the day. 
 
Outside Professional Activities – If you haven’t yet submitted your OPA 
statement, please do so by accessing the Professional Activity and 


Financial Interest Reporting System (AIR), a web-based method to submit, 
review and track outside professional activities and financial interests.   
 
AIR allows faculty to address all reporting requirements with one disclosure 
which collects the information necessary to comply with university policy and 
government regulations. Information about AIR, and the forms which must be 
completed by faculty across the system, may be found on the Provost’s web page 
at http://www.sc.edu/about/offices_and_divisions/provost/faculty/outside-
professional-activities.php. 
 
ASSESSMENT.  The assessment process for 2017 is proceeding, and you may be 
requested to assist with the scoring of some artifacts within your discipline (or 
within broader academic categories, depending on the number of available 
faculty).  If you are contacted and requested to participate, please consider 
agreeing to assist.   
 
USCL participates in the “group assessment” for the general AA and AS degrees, 
but also conducts its own assessment of our specialized associate’s degrees – 
Business, Criminal Justice, and Technical Nursing. 
 
NEWS FROM PALMETTO COLLEGE: BLS & BOL degree applications are 
currently being reviewed.  USCL continues to lead the Palmetto College 
campuses in the number of students earning their bachelor’s degrees. 
 
The SCHOLARSHIP COMMITTEE held freshman scholarship interviews this 
morning.  Approximately 40 scholarship applicants attended (in addition to 
those who participated in the “Lancer Scholars” program in Fall 2016). 
 
ADMINISTRATIVE EVALUATIONS.  The Academic Division chairs are 
currently reviewing Faculty Information Forms and will be completing 



https://outsideprofessionalactivity.provost.sc.edu/

https://outsideprofessionalactivity.provost.sc.edu/

http://www.sc.edu/about/offices_and_divisions/provost/faculty/outside-professional-activities.php

http://www.sc.edu/about/offices_and_divisions/provost/faculty/outside-professional-activities.php
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evaluations by April 07.  The goal is to have all evaluations done and back to 
faculty before the last day of classes (April 24).  
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FACULTY SEARCH COMMITTEE UPDATES:   


 The tenured faculty submitted their ballots regarding the hire with rank 
and tenure for the CHEM position, and Dr. Collins has submitted the 
unanimous recommendation up the administrative chain for approval. 


 The PHIL search committee has submitted three potential candidates for 
interviews.  Their credentials have been sent to the PHIL department for 
preliminary review prior to inviting them to campus. 


 Fourteen applications have been received for the Assistant Professor of 
Native American Studies/History.  Committee members have been 
requested to begin reviewing the files to determine candidates for 
interviews. 


 
Throughout the month of March, the Medford Library will host an interactive 
display, “The XX Factor: Women in STEM.”  The “Cartoons, Cereal & Milk” 
event will be held in the Library Conference Room on March 15, and “Super 
Spring! A Creative Venture” will be held on March 22. 
 
The USCL Native American Studies Center will host a series of events during 
Native American Studies Week, March 13 – 18.   
 
The 2017 LAPS FOR LANCERS will be held on Saturday, March 25.  Entry fee is 
$20.00 and those registering by March 10 will receive a cooler-than-the-law-
allows Lancer t-shirt.  If you are interested in participating, you may register 
online at http://www.racingtoes.com/2017-events. There’s also a pancake-and-
sausage breakfast after the race, as well as numerous other family-friendly 
activities.  All proceeds benefit the Educational Foundation of USCL. 
 
CONGRATULATIONS to Dr. Sarah Sellhorst, Dr. Stephen Campbell, and Dr. 
Brooke Bauer, all of whom were notified recently that they are recipients of RISE 
grants for the upcoming year: 


 Dr. Bauer – “An Enduring People: Catawba Indian Women and 
Education” ($5679.00) 


 Dr. Campbell – “Explaining and Forecasting Leaders’ Decisions: A 
Poliheuristic Analysis of the Iran Hostage Rescue Decision” ($5475.00) 


 Dr. Sellhorst – “Increasing Potential & Widening Horizons: Promoting 
Undergraduate Research at a 2-Year Regional Campus” ($7779.00) 


 
REPORT FROM STUDENT AFFAIRS 


 Voting for Outstanding Teacher of the Year was held March 01 and March 
02 in the USCL Student Center. 


 FRESHMAN ORIENTATION for SUMMER 2017 will be held on the 
following dates:  June 20 & 21; July 11 & 12; July 25 & 26; August 08 & 09.  
Advisement will occur on Wednesday of each orientation, and it will 
begin at 1:15 pm.  All incoming students who have been fully accepted to 
USC Lancaster, will receive an invitation to attend to orientation.   



http://www.racingtoes.com/2017-events
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LANCER ATHLETICS 


 The USCL Lancers Baseball team will host Wake Technical Community 
College this weekend – two games on Saturday, March 04, beginning at 
1:00 p.m. and around 3:30 p.m., and a third game on Sunday, March 05 
beginning around noon. 


 The Lancers Baseball team currently holds an impressive season record of 
18 wins, 3 losses.   


 The team currently leads nationally with 47 homeruns this season.  
Freshman Cross Holfert currently leads the NJCAA in homeruns with 12, 
and also leads in the nation with 30 RBI’s.  Sophomore Evan Edwards has 
7 homeruns, which puts him 4th in the nation, and sophomore Tyler 
Ackard is currently 5th in the nation with 14 stolen bases. 


 
 


 
 


BEST WISHES TO ALL FOR  
A SAFE AND ENJOYABLE  


SPRING BREAK… 
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March 3, 2017 


USCL Tenured and Tenure Track Faculty: 


Based on the request of the candidate to me, the Chair of the Humanities Division, with the 
approval and support of the Dean, I make the following motion that: 


The tenured and tenure-track faculty of USC Lancaster approve and recommend Instructor 
Brittany Taylor-Driggers, MFA, in accordance with University policy ACAF 1.18. be moved 
from the non-tenure-track to the tenure-track and be administratively appointed to the rank 
of Assistant Professor. 


Instructor Taylor-Driggers has satisfied all requirements within this policy. I have provided only 
the pertinent sections here for your convenience (Gardner added underlines). Full policy can be 
found at http://www.sc.edu/policies/ppm/acaf118.pdf 


NUMBER: ACAF 1.18  
SECTION: Academic Affairs  
SUBJECT: Change of Status to and from Tenure-Track Faculty  
DATE: February 1, 1995  
REVISED: October 31, 2016  
Policy for: Columbia and Regional Campuses  
Procedure for: Columbia and Regional Campuses  
Authorized by: Executive Vice President for Academic Affairs and Provost  
Issued by: Office of the Provost 
 
B. Transfer from Non-Tenure Track to Tenure Track  
Changing the appointment status of a full-time faculty member who is not on tenure track to tenure 
track is also an administrative action, not governed by procedures for promotion within the tenure 
track, and does not require a new search, provided a proper search was conducted initially. However, 
this change does require the approval of the tenured and tenure-track faculty of the affected unit unless 
a competitive search is conducted and the non-tenure track faculty member is the candidate of choice 
for a tenure track position. See also USC Columbia Faculty Manual, Section 2. As in the case above, the 
administrative unit should consult with the Office of International Support for Faculty & Staff on possible 
immigration restrictions or implications for international faculty.  
 
Such a change in status may occur under two circumstances:  
 
1. After having served as a full-time faculty member for not less than two academic years, a faculty 
member may be considered for reappointment at the appropriate tenure-track rank if the unit criteria 
for appointment at that rank have been met, and if the faculty member was hired as a result of a proper 
search; or  
 
II. Procedures  
 
B. Transfer to Tenure Track Following Two Years’ Service  



http://www.sc.edu/policies/ppm/acaf118.pdf
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1. The unit faculty should vote, providing a recommendation for or against the change of status.  
2. The dean and department chair (in departmentalized units) provide written recommendations to the 
provost, including date, outcome, and ballots of the unit faculty vote.  
3. The dean certifies that a proper search was conducted at the time of the initial appointment.  
4. The provost may approve, disapprove, or defer a decision on the change of status.  
5. The change in appointment takes effect on the date specified in the Provost’s approval letter. The 
tenure start date will also be specified in the Provost’s approval letter.  
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USC Lancaster 


Welfare and Grievance Committee Report 


March 3, 2017 


 


In the 2016-2017 academic year, the local Welfare and Grievance committee has made the following 


non-substantive updates or revisions to the campus description including changes to the: 


1. Percentages of tenured faculty, non-tenured tenure-track faculty, and instructors on the USCL as of 


the Fall 2016 semester 


2. Number of Palmetto College programs to reflect all currently offered degrees 


3. Enrollment numbers that reflect FTE over the last five years 


4. Language under Academic Advising from faculty are “required” to serve as academic advisors to 


faculty “tend” to serve as academic advisors 


5. Language under the Librarians and Library/Library Services sections (Approved by USCL librarians) 


6. Language under RPS grants that now states that in recent years, the RPS program has provided 


approximately $40,000 with untenured tenure-track faculty being prioritized 


7. Language that clarifies the availability for vehicles for university-associated events 


 


 


 





